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Mai Vang

From: Kathleen Gasper <ksgasper@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 29, 2025 4:27 AM
To: *CI-StPaul_LegislativeHearings; Brian Gasper
Subject: CVS University & Snelling

As a resident of Hamline Midway neighborhood, I support the call to hold property owners of 
CVS accountable for their neglect of said property.  
 
I support the DSI declaration that the property is a nuisance site, subject to demolition if 
conditions aren’t corrected.  
 
I support prompt action by the city on this matter as opposed to giving landlords exceptions 
or extensions from corrective action. 
 
There are far too many vacant and vacated properties in the neighborhood.  
 
Strong actions and strong messaging to landlords by the city is needed to initiate 
revitalization.  
 
Kathleen Gasper 
1351 Blair Ave, St Paul, MN 55104 
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